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Hackers Spy Scientists

Two weeks ago, I received an e-mail from the editor of a
reputed journal requesting me to download an agreement
report by using a link in  that email. After clicking on the
link, I was directed to a web page which requested me to
logon with my e-mail credentials. As I am an information
technology scientist, I detected that I am facing to a
phishing attack.  In information security literature,
phishing attack is an attempt for stealing users’ sensitive
information by using a fake website similar to the
authentic one [1]. Hackers steal e-mail credentials of
journals’ editor, and then send many spam mails to steal
sensitive information of some researchers who know the
editor. In a phishing attack, cyber-criminals design a
website similar to the target website. After designing fake
website, cyber-criminals direct users to their fake page;
when researchers open fake website and enter their
information, cybercriminals gather this information.

In recent years, phishing attacks are expanding to
scholarly publishing and academic world. Journal
phishing,  or hijacked journals, are journals that mimic
reputable journals with similar names and ISSNs [3,4].
Researchers are receiving e-mails in names of editors,
popular universities or eminent  researchers. In some e-
mails, sender request the receiver to open attachment or
login to a website by using his/her e-mail credentials.
When the user open the attachment or login to in the
mentioned website, his e-mail credentials are stolen by
cyber-criminals. A question that may arise is how cyber-
criminal could send e-mails by using official emails of

researchers or institutes?  They use an “e-mail spoofing
technique.” This technique uses the vulnerability present
in the TCP/IP protocol (TCP/IP is the computer
networking model and the set of communication
protocols used to connect computers over a network)  that
allows them to send e-mail from any  address. However,
they cannot receive answers from sent e-mails, and they
allows  include their phishing website’s URLs in spoofed
emails to cheat researchers and direct them to their
phishing websites so that they can steal their information.
It is important for scientists to be aware of their
vulnerability to these attacks.
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Concomitant Infections Should not
Deter Clinicians from Diagnosing
Kawasaki Disease

revealed hemoglobin 9.2 g/dL, leukocyte count 12×109/L
(neutrophils 72%), and C-reactive protein (CRP) 54 mg/
dl. Stool analysis done as part of national surveillance
program using enzyme immunoassay (IDEIA Rotavirus
kit, Dako Diagnostics) showed rotavirus antigen. With
standard management, diarrhea subsided on day-8 of
illness but fever persisted. The child had faint
maculopapular rash involving face, congestion of oral
mucosa and bilateral cervical lymphadenopathy. There
was no conjunctival congestion. Total leukocytes, ESR
and CRP at this stage were 18×109/L, 80 and 155 mg/dL,
respectively. Bacterial cultures of blood and urine were

We recently came across a case of a previously healthy
11-month-old boy admitted with acute gastroenteritis.
The child had a 5-day history of passing watery stools,
vomiting and fever. Physical examination at admission
revealed irritability and signs of some dehydration. There
were no signs of meningeal irritation. Investigations


